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Prelude 

Organist     Sandra Schaeffer 

Welcome, Mutual Greeting & Announcements Pastor Berny Dykstra 

Call to Worship 

God's Greeting 

Hymn:  Blue 35  All Ye That Fear Jehovah's Name 

God's Will for Our Lives 

Hymn:  Blue 240  Teach Me, O Lord, Thy Way of Truth 

Congregational Prayer followed by Lord's Prayer in unison 

Offering for General Fund:  offering plate will be in back as you leave the sanctuary 

Hymn:  Blue 400  Shout, for the Blessed Jesus Reigns 

Scripture:  Luke 16:19-31, p. 1113 

Sermon: The Sufficiency of Scripture 

Prayer of Application 

Hymn:  Blue 411  How Firm a Foundation 

Benediction 

Doxology:  Blue 490  Praise Ye the Lord, Ye Hosts Above 

Postlude 

*Please stand if able 

  



Today/This Week: 
Prayer Group – 9:10 a.m. 
Worship – 9:30 a.m. 
Sunday School – after worship service 
October 28 – Coffee Break Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation Class, 4-5:00 p.m. 
Ladies Evening Bible Study, 7:00 p.m. 

Upcoming: 
November 1 – Worship Service at 9:30 a.m./Sunday School 
November 4 - Coffee Break Bible Study, 10 a.m. 
 Ladies Evening Bible Study, 7:00 p.m. 
 

October 18:  Attendance- 81; Offering- $2393 General Fund 
 
Elder/Deacon Nominations:  The nomination box is on the table in the social 
hall.  Nominations are needed for elders and deacons. 
 
DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS on November 1:  Remember to turn your 
clocks back one hour on Saturday evening/Sunday morning. 
 
BRADY FERGEN SENIOR PROJECT:  Brady Fergen will have his donation tub in 
the social hall until the end of this week – If you have any items to put in the 
tub, please do so soon.  If you have questions, you can get ahold of Brady at 
605-660-6853. 
 
BELLS:  The high school class will be practicing bells music again today.  The 
church has purchased a new set of bells that we are going to be working with 
and playing for church on different occasions such as Christmas.  If you have 
questions, please get ahold of Mary Zeeb. 
 
Prayer Concerns:  Pray for Arlena Hauck and family as Alfred Hauck passed 
away last Sunday.  Alfred’s service was held graveside yesterday, October 24.  
Continue to hold Jim and Christina Woehl in your prayers.  Pray for Nick 
Fischer’s continued recovery after his lung transplant.  If you would like 
anyone added to the list of prayer concerns, please pass it along to Janelle 
Bender (660-8338). 
 
SCHAEFFER FREEZER MEALS:  If anyone would like to make a freezer meal for 
Galen & Connie Schaeffer, you are encouraged to put in the freezer at church.  
Please mark on the container that it is for Galen & Connie. 
 



Prayer Group:  There is a prayer group that meets at 9:10 a.m. each Sunday 
morning in the council room.  Anyone interested in praying before the service 
is welcome to come.  If you would like more information, talk to Doug  
Schaeffer. 

Dear Friends at Peace CRC:  As missionaries working to plant and strengthen 
Reformed churches, we seek to develop well-trained elders and deacons with 
Christ-like character to serve those churches. Toward that end, we are working 
with the consistory of Christ the Redeemer Presbyterian Church to offer two 
different leadership training classes for future elders and deacons who will 
serve in three different congregations. Thank you for your partnership in the 
gospel in Mexico! --Rev. Ben and Amy Meyer and family, Resonate Global 
Mission, Guadalajara, Mexico (bmeyer@crcna.org) 
 
Peace CRC will continue to hold church services and this will be re-evaluated 
as needed as circumstances may change.  Being mindful that the number of 
positive Covid-19 cases have increased in the area, the consistory would 
encourage anyone who is feeling ill or has a pre-existing condition or in any 
way is uncomfortable around groups of people at this time to listen to 
Sunday's sermon and access the bulletin via the church website 
peacecrcmenno.org . 

 
 

CDC Guidelines: 
*We will be following the CDC guidelines. 
*Please do not attend yet if your health is vulnerable, you are sick, or you are not 
yet comfortable being near people. 
*Please do not linger inside the building before or after worship. 
*Please distance yourself, by family group in the sanctuary.  
*Wearing a mask is welcome. 
*If you have any questions or concern please feel free to contact the consistory. 

mailto:bmeyer@crcna.org
http://peacecrcmenno.org/

